
LCHS Vision 
Lincoln County High School is a high-performing high school producing successful 21st century citizens. 

LCHS Mission 
Equipping students to graduate college and/or career ready! 

Advisory Council Meeting 

Meeting No: 2016_04 
November 29, 2016 
Room: Conference Room 

Agenda 

1. Opening Business 
a. Approval of the Agenda  
b. Approval of the Minutes of the October 27, 2016   
c. Good News Report  
d. Public Comment  

2. Student Achievement Report/Data 
a. Assessing Student Achievement—Accountability Update  

3. School Improvement Planning 
a. CSIP Work—due December 30th   

4. Budget Report-   

5. Old Business 
a. None 

6. New Business 
a. Winter Showcase   
b. Staffing Update 
c. Beginning of the Year Plus/Delta   

7. Upcoming Deadlines/Next Meeting Date 
a. Next Meeting—Thursday, December 15, 2016 at 3:30 pm 

8. Adjournment

Meeting Minutes 

Members Present:  
 



 

1. Opening Business 

1. Approval of the Agenda approved 

2. Approval of the Minutes of the previous meeting in Google Drive and no 
comments 

3. Good News Report The high school was recognized at the Board of Education 
meeting for our test scores as well as at the South East South Central Co-op. 
2nd round of CERT assessment was administered today and all went well. 
COMPASS is also being given this week and 7 more students are now college 
and career ready. KYOTE must be administered prior to Dec 2. Mr. Mayberry 
had some band students who were recognized in the region and district and 
who then went on to audition for places in the All State Band. Girls basketball 
won against Pulaski and the boys will play tonight at LCHS against Lafayette. 
Very first swim meet will be Thursday. Academic team has begun and has been 
1-1 at both matches. First round of KTIP is now over. There are 9 KTIP 
teachers. Mrs. Manion's trip to Boston for the NADSFL and ACTFL conferences 
was a huge success.  

4. Public Comment Mr. Rowe shared out from KDE's meeting yesterday that 
Charter Schools will pass, Commissioner said yesterday to not be afraid of the 
unknown. With new Republican-controlled house, Common Core will be done 
away with. SB1 will be reintroduced and if it passes, there will be many 
changes such as Program Reviews going away.  

2. Student Achievement Report/Data 
1. Assessing Student Achievement—Accountability Update  

3. School Improvement Planning 
a. We are currently revising our CSIP. There will be some updated dates and 

timelines but same goals will be there and we will not make many changes 
to the assessment schedule because there are some unknown about the 
state of assessments in KY.  

Budget Report NTI copies were made at MinuteMan and paid for from District funds. With 
the new High School copiers, we are no longer paying for per-visit servicing. 

4. Old Business 

None 

5. New Business-December 8th. Student-led presentations of what has been 
happening in their classrooms. Times will be 6-8 p.m. 

a. Staffing Update  Linda Green began yesterday to replace Kevin Coontz as the 
new 21st century site coordinator. She will share out with staff tomorrow 
afternoon about her goals and vision for the program. We will have a posting for 
a Spanish position later this month. There will be a letter sent home to parents 
explaining the situation and informing parents and students of the current and 
future situation.  

b. Plus Delta Mr Godbey got 15 responses total and 2 of the overwhelming 
responses were: 1) Red Zone and other schedules have caused a great deal of 
classroom interruptions. We will be working on providing remediation without 
disrupting the learning process so much. It was often commented that it created 



 

an 8 period day for students and teachers but was not long enough to be 
effective. 2) Standards Based Grading is still very inconsistent throughout the 
building and the admin team will continue working on supporting teachers with 
the process and improving the practice throughout the building. 

c. Student advisory: Mr Godbey met with the student advisory council and some of 
the items they discussed were: 1) Red Zone (they agreed it was a positive 
initiative but didn't think it was long enough and that teachers had mentioned 
being overwhelmed by all of the different schedules), Cafeteria (requested 
different/better food), Standards Based Grading (they like it overall, feel that 
retakes are positive. They feel that many teachers are implementing it non-
uniformly and the students feel that not all teachers understand the process and 
that new teachers are overwhelmed.  

d. E-Meetings: The Board is moving towards allowing meetings to be held 
electronically/virtually to move into the 21st century and being green. It will be a 
great program that facilitates meetings, saves paper copies, and offers 
alternatives to physical meetings.  

e. Spring Semester course offering: National French Honor Society and National 
Spanish Honor Society students will begin the class offering next semester 
again where they travel to elementary schools and teach beginning world 
language courses. As for transportation, the board will cover the cost of the 
buses.  

f. Valedictorian/Salutatorian: We will continue having this discussion. No decisions 
have been made yet but reconsidering the mathematical calculation for 
determining the spots will most likely occur.  

6. Upcoming Deadlines/Next Meeting Date 
1. Next Meeting— Thursday, December 15th at 3:30 pm Changed to 

Monday, Dec 12th 

7. Adjournment at 4:16 p.m. 
 


